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PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

November 16, 2021 – 6pm 
Village Hall, 10004 New Town Road 
Regular Meeting (Virtual Meeting) 

 

AGENDA ITEMS 
1. Call to Order 

Chairman Jones called the meeting to order at 6pm. 
 

2. Determine Quorum 
Chairman Jones determined a quorum was present. 
Present: Chairman Jones, Vice-Chair Cates, Malinda Daniel, Richard Holzberg (joined at 6:05pm), Michael Lavelle 
Present via Webex: Ken Marino, Kent Renner 
Absent: None 
Staff Present: Hunter Nestor, Austin W. Yow, Tom Weitnauer 
 

3. Adoption of the Agenda 
Board Members requested to make the following changes: 

• Remove Item of Discussion: “Discuss and Consider Recommendation of Text Amendment for Additional Marvin Gardens 
Signage.” 

MOTION: Vice-Chair Cates moved to adopt the agenda as amended. Michael Lavelle seconded the motion. 
VOTE: The motion passed unanimously, 6-0. 
Richard Holzberg was not present at the time of this vote. 
 

4. Adoption of the Minutes for: 10/19/21 
MOTION: Malinda Daniel moved to adopt the minutes as presented. Michael Lavelle seconded the motion. 
VOTE: The motion passed unanimously, 6-0. 
Richard Holzberg was not present at the time of this vote. 
 

5. Public Comment Period 
No comments were given. 
 
Richard Holzberg joined the meeting at 6:05. 
 

ITEMS OF DISCUSSION 
 
1. 

TIME STAMP 3:25 
Discussion of New Agenda & Meeting Management System 
Austin W. Yow, Village Clerk & Assistant to the Manager, informed the Board that a new agenda and meeting management 
software will be in place by January 2022. He stated that Board Members will receive their agenda packets through an online 
portal and that they will receive their login information next month. He added that training will also be available to all members. 
 

 
2. 

TIME STAMP 4:50 
Discuss and Consider Recommendation of the Marvin Heritage District Form-Based Code (See attached Item 2, which is 
included as a reference in these minutes). 
Hunter Nestor, Planning & Zoning Administrator and Tom Weitnauer, Planning Consultant, explained the process by which 
rezonings and development would work under the regulations of the form-based code. They then explained the various changes 
made to the form-based code by staff and the MHD Strategic Plan Committee since the Planning Board last recommended approval 
in July. The Planning Board discussed the changes in depth and made additional revisions. 
 
Prior to the Board considering a motion, Mr. Nestor reviewed all the recommended changes with the Board. The Board then agreed 
by consensus that Mr. Nestor covered all the recommendations. 
 






































































































































